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Angelus Letter

30 December 2020

Sixth Day within the Octave of Christmas

 
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR NEW YEARS & THE WEEKEND
Thursday, December 31 – New Year’s Eve
Mass at 8:15AM* with Fr. Simone
Vigil Mass for the Feast of Mary the Mother of God at 7:00PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Friday, January 1, 2021 New Year’s Day - Feast of Mary the Mother of God
Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Mass (E.F. Latin) at 5:15PM* with Fr. Paschal OSB
Mass at 7:00PM* with Fr. Simone
 
Saturday, January 2
Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Confessions from 9:30 to 10AM*
Vigil Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday, January 3
Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Simone
Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Justin OSB
 
*Masks are required by the diocese, state and city.
 
NOTE FOR MASS ON THE HOLY DAY!
 
January 1st, the Feast of Mary the Mother of God, is not a holy day of obligation this year because of COVID. However, we will maintain our holy day schedule for those who can make it. It seems to me that this New Year, 2021, especially needs prayers to help make up for all that its predecessor (2020) had to go through! 

 
CHRISTMAS PERFECT STORM
We were more fortunate than the parishes that had to cancel Christmas Masses because their priests were in quarantine. That being said, besides being told to stay home because of COVID by the governor and the mayor, and the bishop cautioning people about attending Mass and then a major snow storm in Akron causing the sheriff to declare a snow emergency that exactly (& fittingly) corresponded to our Mass schedule meant attendance was low for Christmas Masses which, in turn, means that the collection was low. Parishes depend on the Christmas collection to help with the year’s budget. If you can, please still consider making your Christmas donation. Thanks! And for those who have already done so, a huge thank you and prayers are being said for all of you!

WORK CONTINUES
 
Work is continuing on the church building. The boilers are producing heat but they are not completed with the installation as of yet. And the giant, blue cherry picker that you see in our parking lot is for the crew who continue to work on our roof!

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
 
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Christopher Casey, The Caufield Family, Emilio Cheuy, Barbara Crawford, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Judy Huber, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Lou Millhouse, Melissa Neman, Betty O’Hara, Pamela Oliver, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Logan Rice, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Eugene Sawan, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Marilyn Spallino.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

